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As all of you are aware the 2007 season was not a good for myself as | became very ill and was not able
to fulfill my commitments to the RMLL. | was able to start the season and with the help of Donna we
were able to get a schedule out for all the division. This was not an easy task to do and Donna and |
spent literally hours on the phone trying to please as many of the requests that we couid, but everyone
has to remember that we have to work around the arena’s, tournaments, special requests, etc. There
were teams upset, but | can honestly say we did your best.

One area that did not get completed, was the RMLL stats. Keira did the best that she could, but just got
overwhelmed with the amount of work it takes to get everything completed. Once the AGM is over, |
will be concentrating on getting the 2007 Stats completed.

At this time | would like to thank Carolyn Sucha, ALA Registrar who stepped in and ended up doing all
the RMLL Registration. There were a number of teams that did not submit their info, so their players and
bench personnel were not included in the ALA Registration Database.

| would like to thank all of the Executive and Commissioners for all the work they do and for the support
they have given me. It takes a huge number of volunteer hour to run the RMLL and without all of their
support and yours this league would not be where we are today. All of you should give yourself a huge
slap on the shoulder for all the work you do on behalf of the players and parents.

Now, that | am healthy | am really looking forward to the 2008 season. In 2008 Alberta will be hosting

the Minto Cup and President’s Cup and | look forward to helping out with both of these wherever they
need my assistance.

Rhonda Croswell
Executive Director





